Safe Surfing – An Introduction to the Internet – Spring, 2008
Class Notes & Pointers 

1. NO FOOD OR DRINK SHOULD BE BROUGHT INTO THE CLASSROOM UNDER ANY CIRCUMSTANCES.  PLEASE CONSUME ALL BEVERAGES BEFORE CLASS OR DURING THE BREAK.

Classes will start promptly at 1:25 PM and end at 2:50 PM. We share the computers with the morning class. They will usually leave the computer set-up on the table area for your use. However, please try to arrive at class a few minutes early to make sure that your computer has been set-up. If not, remove your computer, mouse, and power cord from the closet, and get settled with it at the tables.  If you arrive after class begins, please locate your computer quietly and get settled at an available location as unobtrusively as possible.

2. It is your responsibility to “break down” the computer setups and return them to the storage closet at the end of each class so that all equipment can be safely secured.  Therefore, shutdown your computers properly and promptly when class ends, and place your computer, mouse, power cord, and power strip in the spaces noted in the room. Please store the mouse and power cord neatly rolled up to facilitate set-up by the morning class.
All computers will be stored between classes in a specially secured location at the Old South Street BOLLI office.  Do not remove computers from the classroom.
We will try to answer all reasonable questions about the class work during the appropriate class session.  However, if a question requires additional thought and/or research we will distribute the requested information to all class members using an appropriate electronic medium.  

If you have a question that is not of general interest, or is related to your own personal computer setup, try to reach the SGL or SGAs (Study Group Assistants) after the class session. We will try to provide help on any reasonable request.  And, if the question is of general interest we will share the response with all class members.

During the class sessions, please avoid holding side conversations.  If you are having difficulty with your computer or are unable to follow the lecture, signal your need to a Study Group Assistant or to the SGL.

3. During parts of each session, the SGL may demonstrate a process that requires full class attention.  You will be requested to partially close your laptop screen to avoid distractions.

When an SGL demonstrates a process for the class to follow, try not to get ahead of him or lag behind.  This usually causes a great deal of confusion for the entire class.  There will be other times when class members can proceed at his/her own pace and visit different Web sites.  

4. If you are unable to reach a specific Web site with an address given in class, check your typing carefully.  Nearly all problems are due to misspellings, inserting a blank space in the address, typing a comma instead of a period, or entering the address in the wrong field.  The latter occurs frequently when you are working on Google’s home page.

5. If during a presentation you have difficulty viewing the projection screen, feel free to move up and stand near the front of the room, not blocking others in class.

If you do not understand any part of a presentation, let the SGL know about it.  Don’t be discouraged if this happens – it happens to everyone.

Get in the habit of checking your email for class messages every day and looking at the class eBoard at least once each week.  Also get in the habit of sharing your questions and discoveries with other members of the class via the Listserve (to be explained in class).

If you have any questions about a homework assignment, inform the SGL, preferably by email.

6. If a homework assignment requires an email response prior to the next class, send that response no later than 6:00 PM on Tuesday night.  This will give us enough time to review your responses before the start of each Wednesday class.

7. Classroom Computer Login
Username: bolli2
Password: 
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